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tireless leadership in ensuring successful mechanisms of care that are sufficiently resourced to sustain 

their work, particularly amid current conditions. Social workers are essential, and they are needed more 

than ever during these times as they are uniquely trained to provide services rooted in equity and social 

justice. By investing in lower turnover rates for social workers, we are ensuring the longevity of high-quality 

professionals to support the growing mental health needs of Californians," 

"Social workers are a critical component for foster youth in achieving permanency, and California must do 

more to reduce turnover for these essential professionals," said Chris Stoner-Mertz, CEO of the California 

Alliance of Child and Family Services. "Research shows that loss of a social worker negatively impacts the 

chances for foster youth to achieve permanency through reunification, adoption, and guardianship. The 

California Alliance applauds Assemblywoman Rubio's dedication to foster youth and her leadership in 

bringing this vital issue attention. AB 1006 is a critical step in the right direction, and we are proud to 

sponsor this piece of legislation." 

"We must protect our most vulnerable children and youth who need to know that their social worker will 

be there for them from their first day in foster care until their last day," said Norma A. Duque, CEO, Nuevo 

Amanecer Latino Children's Services, a Foster Family Agency that serves 430 children and youth. "We 

need to make sure that we are doing everything we can to help California's foster children and youth 

reunite with their biological families, and if that is not possible, then to be adopted or be with a guardian. 

Too many of our youth have their permanency plans disrupted when they lose another social worker, We 

need to support the social workers who dedicate their lives to helping others and who rebuild that trust 

and bond with our foster children and youth," 

"Walden has over 130 foster youth in our agency, and many of them have specialized medical needs that 

require skilled and experienced social workers who will be there for the child and family from the 

beginning until reunification, adoption, or guardianship. It is heartbreaking when our social worker tells us 

they love this job but can no longer stay because they need more supports to provide for their own family 

as well," said Sue Evans, Chief Operating Officer of Walden Family Services, serving 130 children and 

youth. 

Assemblywoman Rubio represents the 46"' Assembly District, which is comprised of the cities of Azusa, Baldwin Park, Bradbury, City 

of Industry, Covina, Duarte, El Monte, Glendora, Irwindale, Monrovia, West Covina, and the San Gabriel Valley unincorporated areas 

of Los Angeles County, including Bassett, Charter Oak. Citrus, East Arcadia, Ramona, Va I ind a and West La Puente. 


